
HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE 
 

        Approved Minutes 
 
DATE:  November 10, 2021 
 
TIME:  9:00 a.m. 
 
PLACE:  Fillmore Street Complex 
 
PRESENT: Allen Dannenberg, James Holtvluwer, Kyle Terpstra, and Randy Meppelink (4) 
 
ABSENT: Joseph Baumann (1) 
 
STAFF & GUESTS: John Shay, County Administrator; Rachel Sanchez, Chief Deputy; Lynne Doyle, 
Community Mental Health Director; Patrick Cisler, Human Services Coordinating Council Executive 
Director; Sylvia Rhodea, Public; Emily Underhill, Public; Zoom attendants:  Lisa Stefanovsky, Health 
Officer; Jen Brozowski, Community Action Agency Program Director; Kendra Spanjer, DHS Director; 
Gwen Unzicker, Medical Director; Heather Alberda, Public Health Educator 
 
  SUBJECT:  CONSENT ITEMS 
   
HHS 21-026 Motion:  To approve the agenda of today. 
  Moved by: Meppelink      UNANIMOUS 
 
HHS 21-027 Motion:  To approve the minutes from the October 13, 2021 meeting as presented. 
  Moved by: Meppelink      UNANIMOUS 
  

SUBJECT:  ACTION ITEMS 
 
  None 
 
  SUBJECT: DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 

1. Migrant Health Survey and the Ottawa County Department of Public Health Cross County 
Collaboration Grant-Heather Alberda went through a power point on the Cross County 
Collaboration Grant and then went over the Migrant Health Survey, highlighting some key 
points.  Both are included in the packet. 
 

2. Healthy Ottawa Plan-Patrick Cisler gave a presentation on the 2021 Healthy Ottawa Plan.  He 
highlighted the details of the plan. 
 

3. Department Updates 
 
a. Community Mental Health-Lynne Doyle gave a mental health update. 

 
b. Public Health Department-Lisa Stefanovsky gave a public health update. 

 



PAGE 2  HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE  11/10/2021 
 

 
c. Department of Human Services – Kendra Spanjer had to leave the meeting at 10 a.m. so she 

left her update in the chat, which John Shay read out loud. 
 

d. Community Action Agency-Jen Brozowski also had to leave before her update, so John Shay 
gave her update on the Walk for Warmth date next year. 

 
Mr Dannenberg has request that next month’s meeting, December 8, 2021, be moved to 
9:30 a.m., due to a prior commitment.  The committee agreed to this new time. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 10:26 a.m.  


